

Cecile Drive Open with Single Lane Alternating Traffic

Cecile Drive, just west of Highview Place, opened with single lane alternating traffic on **Tuesday, February 10.** The tunnel boring machine (TBM) maintenance below Cecile Drive is anticipated to be completed this week. Once the maintenance is complete, the TBM will resume boring. The final road restoration of Cecile Drive will follow and more information will be provided. Please check the Evergreen Line website for updates www.evergreenline.gov.bc.ca.

TRAFFIC DETOURS

- Traffic control personnel will continue to be on site to assist drivers. Drivers, cyclists and pedestrians are
 asked to watch for construction signs, proceed with caution and follow the directions of traffic control
 personnel.
- Bus stops will be returned to their original locations.
- The temporary parking restrictions on the south side of Cecile Drive will remain in effect until Cecile Drive is fully reopened.

TUNNEL BORING MACHINE MAINTENANCE AND OPERATIONS

- Localized dewatering will continue until the TBM maintenance is complete. Blue fencing will remain around the work area.
- Noise related to construction activities will include pumps, generators, air compressors, material hauling
 and the use of heavy machinery and will be in effect from 8 a.m. to 10 p.m., Monday through Friday and on
 Saturdays from 8 a.m. to 7 p.m. Hyrdo-vac and tanker trucks may also be used as part of this process. Crews
 will work on Sundays only if required.

CECILE DRIVE RESTORATION

- We will provide an update on the opening of two lane traffic on Cecile Drive in the next week or two.
- Please check the Evergreen Line website for updates www.evergreenline.gov.bc.ca.

Thank you again for your continued patience while we work to complete construction activities in the area. If you have any questions or concerns, please contact the Traffic Information Line at 604-927-2080, available 24 hours a day, seven days a week.

ABOUT EGRT CONSTRUCTION

EGRT Construction, a consortium led by SNC-Lavalin Inc., has been awarded the contract to design and build the Evergreen Line.

For more information about the Evergreen Line Project, please visit www.evergreenline.gov.bc.ca.

CONTACT US

To find out more, or to receive traffic updates:

Traffic Information Line (available 24 hours, 7 days a week): 604-927-2080

Email: info@evergreenline.gov.bc.ca

Facebook: www.facebook.com/evergreenline